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OP 

OPERATIVE REPORT 

OPERATION DATE: 	06/04/2015 

SURGEON: 	 Robert Galler, DO 

PREOPERATIVE DIAGNOSES: Lumbar pseudoarthrosis L5-S1 status post 
lumbar instrumented fixation and fusion procedure, axial back pain. 

POSTOPERATIVE DIAGNOSES: Lumbar pseudoarthrosis L5-S1 status post 
lumbar instrumented fixation and fusion procedure, axial back pain. 

NAMES OF PROCEDURES: Exploration of fusion, removal of hardware 
L5-S1, application of new hardware L5-S1 and revision fusion L5-S1, 
lateral intertransverse technique. 

ASSISTANT: Amanda Pidgeon, P.A., 	, M.D., orthopedics resident 

ANESTHESIOLOGIST: Sofia Geralemou, M.D. 

ESTIMATED BLOOD LOSS: 100 mL. 

SPECIMENS: None. 

EXPLANTS: Medtronic spine PEEK rod system, 6.5 x 40 mm pedicle screws 
out of L5, 6.5 x 35 out of 51. 

IMPLANTS: Medtronic spine CD Legacy Solera 7.5 x 40 into L5 and 7.5 x 
35 into 51. Removal 35 mm PEEK rods, placement 35 mm cobalt chrome 
alloy rods, locking caps. Application of Infuse sponge and allograft 
in the form of Magn iFuse. 

INDICATIONS FOR PROCEDURE: This is a 46-year-old gentleman who 
underwent L5-S1 lumbar fusion for spondylolisthesis with lysis. He 
had L5-S1 instrumented fixation and fusion. Unfortunately, had 
persistent back pain. He had minimal bone growth unfortunately, on CT 
scan imaging and had persistent pain. He was offered lumbar fusion in 
lieu of his persistent pain. Risks and benefits of various treatment 
options were described in detail and he was offered lumbar 
decompression and fusion as a treatment alternative. The risks and 
benefits were explained to the patient in detail. These include not 
excluding, otherwise not mentioned coma, paralysis, death, spinal 
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fluid leak, failure to achieve symptomatic relief, need for further 
surgery, failure of fusion, failure of hardware, adjacent segment 
degeneration. He understood these risks and was willing to proceed 
with the proposed plan. 

DESCRIPTION OF PROCEDURE: The patient was taken to the operating room 
in supine position where general endotracheal anesthesia was 
established. He was positioned prone. The region of the old incision 
was marked with a pen and the area in question was then prepped and 
draped in the usual sterile fashion. An incision was re-marked and 
infiltrated with 0.25% Marcaine 1:200,000 epinephrine solution. A 
skin incision was made with a #10 blade. Bovie electrocautery was 
used for hemostasis. Dissection was taken down to the dorsal spine, 
which was palpated and the lateral dissection taken across the 
pedicle screws at L5 and 51, clearing soft tissue. There was area of 
pseudoarthrosis and fibrous union, but no true bony fusion 
unfortunately at this level bilaterally. Once the screws were clear, 
the locking caps removed, the rods were removed and then the screws 
themselves removed. The L5 screws were somewhat loosened bilaterally. 
They were measured at 6.5 x 40. They were replaced with 7.5 x 40 and 
had good purchase upon replacement. The sacral screws were 6.5 x 35 
and they were replaced with 7.5 x 35 with very, very good purchase as 
well. The inside of the holes were all palpated and without 
perforation and this was reconfirmed prior to placing the new pedicle 
screws. Trajectory and placement of the pedicle screws was acceptable 
in AP and lateral fluoroscopy. Between the pedicle screws was a 
fairly firm bridge of bone, but laterally in the intertransverse 
space there was not a robust fusion whatsoever so consideration was 
for discectomy and interbody fusion to supplement the lateral fusion 
and I elected to forgo that as drilling down all of the already 
organized bone may not lead to 	 for simply placing an interbody 
graft. Therefore, I cleared this area and soft tissue, drilled the 
surface for fusion and elected to simply perform a revision lateral 
fusion, introducing Infuse bone morphogenetic protein off label for 
its use to supplement the fusion mass. This was discussed with the 
patient preoperatively. The 35 mm rods 
were placed across the tulip heads of the screws, locking mechanism 

was applied and then the lateral gutters were cleared of any soft 
tissue or loose bone material from the previous fusion then 
MasterGraft wrapped in Infuse sponge was packed into the 
intertransverse region. This was supplemented again by MagniFuse to 
give a robust bony substrate for fusion. This was performed 
bilaterally. The wound was copiously irrigated with 
antibiotic-containing solution, made completely hemostatic with the 
Aquamantys being used at the beginning and then at the end for 
muscular hemostasis. Retractors were removed. Hemovac drain was 
stabbed out through a separate incision and sewn in place with a 
nylon suture and left in this submuscular plane. Caps were counted 
correct. All explanted screws were counted as correct as well as 
other materials and then the wound meticulously closed in layers. The 
lumbodorsal fascia was approximated with 0 Vicryl, subcutaneous 
layers closed with 0 and 2-0 Vicryl and the skin was closed with a 
3-0 Monocryl stitch. Steri-Strips and sterile dressings were placed 
across the wound thereafter. The patient appeared to tolerate the 
procedure well and remained stable at all points of the procedure and 
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taken to the recovery room in good condition. X-ray fluoroscopy was 
done in the AP and lateral planes to assure that the construct was in 
good position. 

( ) I certify that the services, for which payment is claimed, were 
medically necessary and that no qualified resident was available to 
perform these services. 
( ) I was physically present for the entire procedure. 
( ) I was physically present for the key portion(s) of the surgical 
procedures as indicated above, which included among other portions 
and immediately available to intervene if necessary during the 
remainder of the procedure. 
( ) I was involved in overlapping surgeries, and I was physically 
present for the key portion(s) of this surgical procedure as follows 
among other portions. My associate, Dr. , was immediately available 
to intervene if necessary during the remainder of the procedure. 

Dictated by: Robert M Galler, DO 

06/04/2015 16:24:43 
06/04/2015 20:03:42 
KBT Job Id# 678086 
LS 

ROBERT M. GALLER, D.O. 
ELECTRONICALLY SIGNED 6/22/2015 12:17 

Completed Action List: 
* Perform by GALLER , ROBERT on 04 June 2015 00:00 
* Transcribe by on 04 June 2015 20:03 
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